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Recommendation to Minister for mandatory training of shop staff is welcomed

A proposal from the Government Alcohol Advisory Group to the Minister for Justice, Brian Lenihan TD, that staff charged with responsibility for retail selling of alcohol should have specific training has been welcomed by the National Off-Licence Association. Speaking at the annual general meeting of the Association that represents 330 independent off-licences nation-wide, its chairman, Jim McCabe stated that the particular difficulties confronting counter and checkout staff in shops selling alcohol could only be dealt with through special training.

“There are particular indicators of attempted underage purchasing or purchasing by adults for consumption by minors that alcohol sales staff need to be conscious of and trained to look out for ”, said Mr McCabe. “ There are other factors, such as using small change for purchases, the types of product being purchased, failing to make eye contact with shop staff and other demeanour traits that should automatically be a cause of suspicion.

“Being confronted by customers who are impatient, possibly drunk or who become aggressive on being asked to produce identification requires specific advice for staff, plus development of assertiveness and training in customer relations. This is particularly important in regard to dealing with potential ‘secondary purchasing’ incidents, where adults attempt to buy alcohol on behalf of underage consumers, in some instances where the youngsters are actually waiting within the vicinity of shops to collect their drink supplies.

“Sales staff need to be completely familiar with alcohol licensing laws and particularly with their serious personal responsibilities under these laws.

“All of these factors highlight the need for training and consequently the National Off-Licence Association welcomes the confirmation it has received from the Minister’s advisory group that it has made recommendations along these lines”, said Mr McCabe. “Hopefully the group’s recommendations will also include the introduction of a mandatory national age card, such as our members, for more than a decade, have been calling for.
The Association has for a number of years conducted specific training courses on responsible trading amongst its own members. To date these courses have been voluntary in nature but before the end of 2008 all members will have undergone mandatory training in order to qualify for membership accreditation.
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